Mrs Donnelly Wood,

Dear Mrs Donnelly Wood,

You will be interested to learn that a branch of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League is being organised in your area of Clapham. The first meeting will be held on Friday next, March 24th. at 8 p.m. at Old Ridge Road School off Balham High Road, almost opposite Balham Hippodrome, and we hope that you will be able to attend. Speakers will address the meeting on the objects and programme of the League and an account will be given of the progress which has been already achieved. Officers will also be elected at this meeting and a drive to recruit members for the first big meeting of the League on March 28th. at the Friends Hall, Euston Road will be inaugurated.

I know that I can appeal to you, as one of the first members of the League, to co-operate with the well-wishers of Ireland in the Clapham area.

Please bring any of your friends who are interested in the movement. The name of the Organiser is R.J. Willis,

Yours faithfully,

General Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League